South East Caithness Development Group
(SECDG)

Minutes of meeting

Lybster Bowling Hall
24th October 2006
	Present:
	Apologies:

	Iain Gunn (Chair)
Ian Hargrave (HC)

Niall Smith (CVG)
Bill Fernie (HC)

Carole Darmady

Andrew Gunn

Elizabeth Cameron
Paul Worthington (ROC)

Neil Buchanan

Margaret Irvine
Eric Larnach (IatE)

	Eann Sinclair (CASE)

Archie MacNab (CC)

Stephen Fraser (FC)

Gladys Lyon

Patty Niemann

Emma Sanderson

Alison Gunn


Previous Minutes:
Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record
Proposed:  N Buchanan 
Seconded:  M Irvine
Matters Arising:
None
LDO gave his report.

Housing Survey – A housing survey has been completed by HSCHT for each community council areas.

Information Days - were held in Dunbeath on 13th June 06 and Lybster on 21st June.

Land Audit – A land audit has been completed by HSCHT for both community council areas.  (Both Community Councils provided information on potential sites for housing.)

Housing Needs - Ronnie Macrae reported from the Caithness Housing Forum, it was unanimously agreed there was a need for housing in both Dunbeath and Lybster.
Housing Audit – A report is currently being carried out by HSCHT, photo, age and condition of house is being recorded.
Neil Buchanan reported Dunbeath CC are in the process of identifying a suitable site.

Andrew Gunn reported Lybster CC are in the process of identifying the most suitable site.
Food for Thought – Douglas Henderson

Douglas waiting the outcome from the quotes for a poly tunnel in the Lybster area.

He is still working on crop ideas for an existing poly tunnel in the Latheron area. 
There is interest in Dunbeath area for a project, a site visit has been conducted and potential crops discussed.  A visit to Spittal Poly Tunnels was arranged. 
Email:  douglas@cvg.org.uk
Youth at Dunbeath and Lybster
Funding for a youth leader at Lybster has been agreed with HC for 5 hours per week for 40 weeks.  Corresponding with HC continues re advertising youth leader post, start date etc.
Dunbeath Community Council agreed it may be a good idea if the youth of Dunbeath attended the Youth Club in Lybster.  Neil Buchanan is to find out if there are any youths who would be interested in attending Lybster Youth Club.  LDO is to look into possible funding for transporting the youths from Berriedale/Dunbeath area to Lybster.
Transport – Working Group:  Gladys Lyon, Eann Sinclair (CASE), Alison Gunn and LDO.  
Gladys Lyon had informed the LDO the day care centre vehicle continues to operate successfully
Rapsons additional bus runs in the evenings are being used especially by the youth.
Niall Smith informed the group as follows

Carnegie Rural Action Research Programme
Interaction with hard to reach groups
Elderly people, young people and socially isolated people will be consulted about local access to transport in face-to-face interviews.  The work will be shared between CVG (who will work with the socially isolated), South East Caithness Development Group (working with young people) and in collaboration with Dunbeath Daycare Centre (working with elderly). 

In the first instance the contractors will make contact with people from each group to discuss local transport and access to services (50 in total).  An assessment of the current transport service will be examined and the service modified according to the results of the consultation.  Following modification and trial a further assessment of the service will be carried out through consultation with the target groups.  

This work will be carried out over a 9 month period beginning in October 2006 followed by completion of a report in September 2007.

Although this research is targeting hard to reach groups within the rural community,  the work will also be geographically limited to the South East Caithness ward and the lessons learned will determine whether the method is applicable across rural Caithness. 
Dunbeath Day Care Centre – 

See transport report above. 
Dunbeath Tennis Court 
All work has been completed.  CASE require receipts & bank statements.   Awards for All require project report.
Dunbeath Football Pitch Fence

All work has been completed.  CASE require receipts & bank statements.    
Dunbeath Playing Field

Neil Buchanan reported he was delighted that the funding has been approved from Rural Development Small Awards Fund (RDSAF) for purchase of Sam Snail Spring Mobile, Horse Spring Mobile, Tot Sports Car, Glow Worm See Saw and Safagrass safety mats.  Highland Council are to order the goods on our behalf and will install them in early spring 2007.  The location of the equipment is to be agreed with Francis Allan, Secretary, Dunbeath Hall Committee.

Mobile Sheep Dipper & Mobile Cattle Crush / Training – 
Magnus Henderson arranged a meeting of local crofters; he confirmed he would be requiring support to progress this project in late 2006.   

An application is being prepared to go to the Crofting Community Development Scheme.

Crofters Commission and Scottish Agricultural College are to hold training/information days in November and January in Dunbeath Hall.  A site visit to Spittal Poly Tunnels will make up part of the programme.  Magnus Henderson has supplied a list of potential attendees.  Lybster Football Pitch Refurbishment Project will be included as part of the development plan.
Dunbeath Community Council

Suitable equipment identified on grass cutting, and shed.
Neil Buchanan indicated they are waiting for an estimate for preparing the shed site.

Footpaths – Andrew Gunn /Lybster Community Council 

Andrew confirmed the Lybster costal path clearing project had been successfully completed.
The Brethren Well project has been successfully completed by Andrew/LCC.
Dunbeath - Strath Pathway phase 1 – awaiting information form George Bethune.

Lybster Junior Football Club

The hand over of the Barclays sports kit and sports equipment has been completed, photo and article on Caithness.org and Initiative at the Edge web sites and local press.  Promotion articles passed to Barclays.  Project Completed.

Lybster Community Centre – (Lybster Playgroup Premises / Youth Club)
LDO has information on ISO containers for the committee as they are looking to purchase one. 
The chairperson will contact LDO when they have arranged their next meeting.
Lybster Football Pitch Refurbishment

Meeting 29th September – topics discussed – Lybster Playing Field Association, constitution, bank account, funding, personal profiles.

Meeting 17th October – Kenny Russell Active School Co-ordinator indicated a child protection course will take place on 13th November (2 reps will attend) and he is looking for numbers for future football coaching courses (2 senior club and 2 junior club reps would attend).  More information is required on a lease and a constitution.

Bill Fernie suggesting it might be worth contacting Dounreay Apprentices for goal posts.

Lybster Golf Club

New equipment has been identified by the Golf Club as essential since the introduction of the “Club Golf” Primary School coaching project.  LDO is sourcing funding for the new equipment.  CASE has agreed to support this project.  

Application to Awards for All was unsuccessful.  Another application will be prepared, timescales to be agreed.
Meeting held with John Gunn re purchase of the Golf Course and adjacent land, and to improve/extend the Golf Course.
Rumster Outdoor Centre

Scottish Executive has approved the sale of the Outdoor Centre Site.

Paul informed the group that a Halloween Event is to take place in the forest on Saturday 28th October from 12.00pm.   All the tickets were sold for the kids action, but anyone can come along and get a venison burger at the site of the old outdoor centre.
Lybster Outdoor Bowling Club – The new heating system has been installed.  Loft insulation has been installed.  Receipts and project report to go to Awards for All.
Halls – Renewable Energy

Dunbeath Hall and Lybster Bowling Hall are interested, to be progressed.

Renewable Energy - Steering Group - Iain Gunn, Andrew Gunn, Niall Smith, Neil Buchanan, Carole Darmady, James Georgeson, Eric Larnach.
A further marked up map showing a preferred site (40 hectares) and a letter has been sent to the District Valuer to progress the valuation.  The District Valuer indicated it would be mid November before we will get a valuation.

We have been in contact with Jon Priddy and Sandra Holmes re public consultation; we await the land valuation before we can progress.

Meeting arranged with Sandra Holmes on 15th November to discuss the New Lottery Fund  “Growing Community Assets”.

Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Development Company

To progress projects in the Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Council Area it was agreed to set up a Company Limited by Guarantee. The name of the company is Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Development Company.  Eligibility for membership of the company is post code areas KW3 and KW5.  Memorandum and Articles written and approved.  Application to Companies House approved.  

Funding application for Start up Grant approved and received from HIE.
Northland Glass – Education Resource Centre and Gallery
Iain report that funding of £108,000 from Scottish Arts Council, £8,300 from CASE  and £8,000 from CED to Establish Northlands Creative Glass Educational Resource Centre and Gallery at Quatre Bras in Lybster has been approved.  The contract has been awarded and work is due to begin later this year.
AOCB
Caithness Archaeology Trust (CAT)

Emma email – Caithness Archaeology Trust/Young Archaeology Club are holding a Mysteries of the Night Event at the Dunbeath Mill car park at 7.00pm.  They will walk up the strath followed by stories in the bothy.  Any 8 – 16 year olds with or without parents are welcome.
Camster Wind Farm

Carole Darmady indicated her husband Peter had been contacted by Vaughan Wighill, Senior Project Developer, E.ON UK Renewables regarding the proposed Wind Farm at Camster.  They would like to discuss possible community benefit with a local group to identify particular local initiatives/projects which could be the benefactor of such funding in the Lybster, Latheron and Clyth area.

Some members of the group indicated the newly formed Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Development Company were ideally placed to make contact and enter into talks with E.ON.  It was agreed Andrew Gunn would speak with Lybster Community Council first to get their views on this.
Swiney Hill Oil-Rig Drilling Project – Reach Exploration (North Sea) Limited
Iain Gunn informed the group he had written to Highland Council opposing the application until developers provide more information on the development.  Issued covered included future plans,  noise levels, employment and community benefit.  

Andrew Gunn representing Lybster Community Council indicated he had written to Reach.
Car Boot Sale/Market Stalls

Possible future project – contact Liz Armitage – Wick Market Square Project - for information – risk assessment etc.
AGM

Carole Darmady requested we hold an AGM, all agreed and a date is set for Tuesday 12th December 2006.  Carole to get accounts checked.  Iain will write an article.  LDO to advertise and promote SECDG.
Local Development Plan 

It was agreed to progress projects wherever possible.  We may need to prioritise projects at a later date.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday 12th December 2006
7.30pm
Dunbeath Community Centre
Eric Larnach       
Tel: 01593731455
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